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The Refrigerator of 
Life 
There are many parallels between our lives 
and the refrigerator which cares for our 
food. Often times there are many little 
leftovers that clutter up the shelves; but 
when something important comes along 
we make room .One, who keeps an orderly 
refrigerator and gets rid of the odds and 
ends quickly, shows enough organization 
that reflects something of their character. 
When worship of God and the feeding of 
the soul is of first importance to true 
Christians, they make room for God and 
His influence in every day life and are 
faithful in the performance of worship. 
Spoiled wasted food can clutter up the 
refrigerator and make it an area of 
confusion. Unfortunately this also 
describes many lives which neglect the 
ordering of God's Word.  

I hope you will attend church faithfully 
during the Lenten season . 

We’re planning  a wonderful season of 
events including an Ash Wednesday 
service, a Wednesday Midweek Study, 
Maundy Thursday service, Good Friday 
with our Salvation Army neighbors and an 
Easter Celebration including a SunRise 
service, followed by breakfast. 

Hope to see you here during these most 
sacred times of our Christian year. 

 

 

What’s The Pastor Reading? 
Starting this month I’m going to do a brief review of books I’ve 
been reading over the past few months. I 
hope you enjoy or find it helpful… 

Rating   

I found a copy of this book in our church 
library over the holidays; apparently it was 
a past study. I decided to borrow this 
quick and easy read. 

In her 1997 Lyman Beecher Lectures at 
Yale Divinity School, The Reverend 
Taylor probed the question. . ..  “in a 
culture afflicted with rampant word 
inflation, how can anyone  speak of 
God?”. I personally found her words provocative, accessible, and... 
troubling. We indeed live in a time when words are rapidly losing 
their power of meaning. It has become increasingly difficult to say 
anything of substance about God or the Word. Nevertheless, for 
those of us that are called to speak and speak often, we must 
continue to speak faithfully. 

Her book is well balanced, firm and courteous. There's not much to 
say that had not already been said about God and God’s apparent 
periods of silence in all our lives.  However being one of the great 
wordsmiths of our time, she magnificently deals with the deeper 
issues of God's silence and gives us a fresh perspective on the 
value and divinity of silence. 
 

 

 

The resurrection gives my life meaning and 
direction and the opportunity to start over 
no matter what my circumstances.            
                  ~Robert Flatt 



 

 

Youth 
Schedule 
Sunday, February 3rd: 
  9:45 a.m. Sunday School  
  4:30 p.m. Youth Group  

Friday, Feb. 8th  -  Sunday, Feb. 10th: 
Youth Assembly  
Sunday, February 17th: 
  9:45 a.m. Sunday School 
  4:30 p.m. Youth Group  
Sunday, February 24th: 
  9:45 a.m. Sunday School  
  4:30 p.m. Youth Group  

Joys and Concerns 
We never cease in praying for the needs of We continue in 
prayer for… Susan G, Chris K, Kris J, all with health concerns; 
Mildred P; Eileen Mc; Nancy W; Dorrie T;  Betty H; Reba & Virgil T; 
Melissa B; Claire B; Faye R; Alma F’s grandson, Peter; Ray E; 
Duck’s family; Nettie P; Ashby Family; Connie T’s family; Barbara 
B’s family; David T; Harry E; Deborah S’s mom; Anna H’s mother-
in-law; Jan T’s friend; those suffering with the flu; those suffering 
from depression. 

We give thanks and praise to God for... Hoyt and Betty have a 
new grandchild. 
   

First Sunday Food 
On the first Sunday of each month, we  bring 
our gifts of canned fruits, vegetables, meats, 
pasta, beans, toilet paper and paper towels 
to the Co-Op. As always we appreciate 
David Chamberlain, our delivery man.  

Family Promise Update  
Thanks to all who gave Christmas gifts to the little girl served by 
Family Promise. The family was overwhelmed 
and very appreciative of the gifts. 

Please consider volunteering this year at Family 
Promise and/or the SaltLight Center, emergency 
housing for women and children. Both of these 
organizations have grown and continue to grow 
to help meet ongoing needs in our 
community. Considerable spiritual and tangible 
(employment, housing, etc.) blessings are 
evident. 

The next training session for SaltLight Center will be Saturday, 
February 9, from 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. at Lawrenceville Church 
of God, Building G. Please RSVP to Carol at (770) 885-2947. 
Come learn about the different service opportunities: Evening, 
Overnight, and Morning Hosts, and Providing  Meals for our 
Guests. You only need to attend one training.  

The next training opportunity for Family Promise will be on 
Monday, February 11th, from 7:00 - 9:00 p.m., at Lawrenceville 
First Christian Church, Fellowship Hall. RSVP to Holly at (770) 329
-5498. There is a need for donations of paper towels for the Family 
Promise Day Center.  

The Family Promise Bed Race will be on March 16th at 11:00 am 
at the Gwinnett County Historic Courthouse in Lawrenceville. 
Information is posted on the bulletin board. Please consider 
participating or watching this exciting event!              -Kris Jensen 

New Wed. Bible Study 
Starting January 30th 
Come join us for some lively conversation 
and fellowship… Open to all ages…  

We’ll be using James 
Howell’s , The Will of 
God, Answering the 
Hard Questions… 

How are we to know the 
will of God? In this 
honest discussion, 
veteran pastor and theologian James C. 
Howell considers a number of issues 
relating to God's will, how it is known, how 
it is done, and how we 
respond when bad things 
happen and we feel God is 
absent or has turned away 
from us. In this sensitive 
presentation, Howell explores 
these questions and provides 
ways of recognizing the true 
things to which we can hold in the midst of 
hard times. Howell proceeds simply and 
practically to consider personal 
understandings of God, God's will  

for our lives, and ways in which God's will 
is lived. He reflects on what to do and 
believe when bad things happen, "why" 
they happen, and the quest for God in the 
midst of it all, recognizing that God's will is 
for good. 

Hope to see you there…. Jay 

Super Bowl Party  
...at Jay’s house at 6:00 p.m. on February 
3rd- bring a snack to share and let’s have 
some great fellowship, conversation, food 
and a game!  



 

 

 

Christian Women’s Fellowship 

Disciples Women 
(CWF) Book Club 
The book selected for the next book club 
discussion is “When Crickets Cry” by 
Charles Martin. It was a CWF Book Club 
featured book for 2009-2010. Setting is 
Lake Burton and Atlanta. The book has 
been described as an emotional roller 
coaster. It can be ordered from the Ga. 
Disciples website (www.gadisciples.org). 
Go to the website and on the left side click 
on resources, then click on book store, 
which takes you to amazon.com – scroll 
down until you see “When Crickets Cry” 
and click on that, which brings up the 
screen to order. You can order a used 
book if you click on new or used 
available. I ordered a used book for $2.76 
plus shipping totaling $6.75. If you don’t 
have access to a computer, I can order for 
you and you can reimburse me later, just 
let me know. Please let me know ASAP, if 
you would like to read the book and 
participate. Home phone is 770-740-8424 
and cell is 404-547-2522. We can meet on 
Sunday, March 17th after 10:50 a.m. 
worship service and have lunch at 
Hometown BBQ for a discussion about the 
book. Also, if you have a suggestion for a 
book you would like to read, let me know 
and we can read it for the next Book Club 
meeting.             -Patricia Taylor 

February Supper Club 
The Disciples Women (CWF) Supper Club 
will meet on Tuesday, February 26th to 
enjoy a delicious dinner 
at the Georgia Diner at 
1655 Pleasant Hill Road 
in Duluth. Their website 
is thegeorgiadiner.com. 
We will meet at the 
church at 6:30 p.m. for 
dinner at 7:00 p.m. If 
you have any questions, contact Connie 
Worrel.  
 

All Women Invited –  
March  Disciple Women’s Meeting 
All women are invited to join DW for a General Meeting on 
Saturday, March 16 at 10:30 a.m. in the fellowship hall at the 
church. We will be putting together Easter goody bags for our 
church members who are no longer able to attend church.  See the 
article about baskets for ideas of items to donate for the bags. 

There will also be a BRIEF business meeting to vote on changing 
our officers’ terms from the current cycle from July to June to 
coincide with the church calendar year which runs from January to 
December. The DW Executive Committee has approved this 
change, and we will ask for women’s approval. 

Do You Want To Be Part of A 
Virtual Bible Study? 
Have you ever heard of the website “Good Morning Girls?”  

Google them or check out their FaceBook page.  Their concept is 

very simple.  In this busy world, many of us don’t have time to 

travel and spend even an extra hour a week at church at a 

traditional Bible Study.  But, many of us want to practice the 

spiritual discipline of Bible study or a daily devotional.  With 

GMG, members of the group check in with each other daily via 

email, FaceBook, text messages, etc. with a simple “I’ve done my 

study today, how about you?”  You do not have to do the same 

study, although you could, and you might even share ideas from 

your daily devotions.   

We want to start a “virtual group” at LFCC possibly through GMG, 

or possibly on our own.    We will also need a “virtual leader,” just 

someone to keep everyone on track online.   If you are interested in 

being involved in a group like this or interested in being the leader, 

email Beth Thompson (emilybthompson@bellsouth.net). 

Save These Dates 
April 20 – All women of LFCC needed!  We will 
be hosting the North Georgia Spring Women’s 
Conference for the Region of Georgia.  Put the 
date on your calendar and wait for more details.  
We want to have a large group from our church 
attending! 

June 8 – Disciple Women’s brunch and General 
Meeting 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

LFCC Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Dr. Jay White 

Music Director: Kim Peeples 

Administrative Assistant: Linda Rowe 

Glass of Water 
A young lady confidently walked around the 
room while leading and explaining stress 
management to an audience with a raised 
glass of water. Everyone knew she was going 
to ask the ultimate question, 'half empty or 
half full?'... She fooled them all .... "How heavy 
is this glass of water?" she inquired with a 
smile.  

Answers called out ranged from 8 oz. To 20 
oz. 

She replied , "The absolute weight doesn't matter. It depends on 
how long I hold it.  If I hold it for a minute, that's not a problem. If I 
hold it for an hour, I'll have an ache in my right arm. 

If I hold it for a day, you'll have to call an ambulance. In each case 
it's the same weight, but the longer I hold it, the heavier it 
becomes." She continued, "and that's the way it is with stress. If we 
carry our burdens all the time, sooner or later, as the burden 
becomes increasingly heavy, we won't be able to carry on." 

"As with the glass of water, you have to put it down for a while and 
rest before holding it again. When we're refreshed, we can carry on 
with the burden - holding stress longer and better each time 
practiced. 

Lenten Season Services 
The Lenten season begins on Ash 
Wednesday, February 13th. On Ash 
Wednesday, only, our worship will begin at 
7:00 p.m. The service will include the 
distribution of ashes and holy communion.  

The next 5 Wednesdays (February 20th 
through March 20th), we will meet at 
Marco’s Pizza for dinner at 5:45 p.m. and 
our service will begin at 6:30 p.m. We 
promise to conclude by 7:30 p.m. each 
week. 

March 24 - Palm Sunday 

March 28 - Maundy Thursday at 7:00 p.m., 
a small Seder Meal. The Salvation Army 
will join us. 

March 29 - Good Friday at 7:00 p.m., we 
will join the Salvation Army.     

March 30 - Easter Egg Hunt at 11:00 a.m.  

March 31 - Easter  

Sunrise Service at 7:30 a.m. in the 
Prayer Garden 

Men sponsored Church-wide Breakfast 
at 9:30 a.m. 

Worship at 8:45 a.m. and 10:50 a.m. 



 

 

A quarterly magazine for Christian women published by International Disciples Women’s Ministries. 
This full-color, 32-page magazine is delivered quarterly in January, April, July, and October. 
Annual subscription is $19 with discounts for bundle orders.  

ORDERING INFORMATION WILL BE AVAILABLE AT CHURCH DURING THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY, OR 

GO TO discipleswomen.org TO ORDER ONLINE. 

SPRING issue is a Bible Study / INSIDE every WINTER, SUMMER, and FALL issue 

WomanȤtoȤWoman Worldwide Program study material. Notes, reflections, devotions, and photos from the 
annual WWW trip to various countries throughout the world. 

Adventures in mission. Profiles of women, individually or in groups, stepping outside their comfort zones to 
engage in God’s mission in the world. 

Giving back. Concrete ideas for using our gifts and talents to serve God. 

Women in ministry. Reflections on the joys, frustrations, blessings, and hardships of being a woman in 
ordained ministry. 

Women in action. Profiles of women working in their own communities to promote social justice, 
reconciliation, and change. 

Body and soul. Articles on caring for our bodies, our minds, and our spirits. 

Women of faith. Historical profiles of Disciples women who changed their communities and the world 
through faithful witness. 

Ask the counselor. A question & answer forum with a certified mental health counselor. 

Generations. Perspectives on current issues from women of different age, ethnic, and racial backgrounds. 

Benediction. Poems, devotions, and prayers to lift the spirit and soothe the soul.  

Georgia Men’s 
Retreat 
The Theme: “Hearing the Gospel Again 
for the First Time" 
Surveys show that among men in the 
church there is a strong desire to 
strengthen their spiritual life. The path to 
renewal of spiritual life may be found in 
hearing, understanding, and taking the 
gospel of Jesus Christ to heart. In this 
series, Jerry Gladson, Senior Minister 
Emeritus of First Christian Church 
(Disciples of Christ) of Marietta, Georgia, 
will open the door to a new awareness of 
the power of the Gospel.  

The Date:  April 12 - 13, 2013 (note, a 
new 2 day format)  

The Place: Camp Christian Conference 
Center.  

Iód love for some of us to attend this 
time of spiritual renewal through spiritual 
messages, singing, fellowship and 
breaking bread together.  

You may register online at 
www.gadisciples.org 



 

 

Deadline for 
March Newsletter  
Thursday, February 21 

Young Helpers in Worship -  
February 
February  3:  
Youth Responsive Reader: Rebecca Thompson 
Acolytes: Riley Ballew 

February 10: 
Youth Responsive Reader: Kaeden Carter 
Acolytes: Alyna Lee 

February 17: 
Youth Responsive Reader: David Britt 
Acolytes: Molly Ballew 

February 24: 

Youth Responsive Reader: Rafael Evatt-Machado 

Acolytes:  Grace Fisher 

Serving at the Table 
Elders: Beth Thompson & Patricia Taylor 

Deacons: Candice Richardson, Connie 
Worrel, Tommy Hlass, Joey Baker, Marilyn 
Parks 

Deacon-in-training: Kameron Carter  

Lead Server: Patricia Taylor, lead server, can be 
reached at 770-740-8424. If you can’t be present on 
any Sunday, please call her as soon as you know. 

 

Servant-Leaders 
Lead server: Patricia Taylor 

Prepare Communion/Cleanup: 8:45 - Lynn Lane; 
10:45 - Marilyn Parks  

Supply Juice: Mary Jo Alvord 

Greeter/Bulletins: Linda Gulden 

Coordinate acolytes/youth: Kameron Carter 

Fill Candles with Oil: Connie Thompson 

Check paper supply/restrooms: Connie Thompson 
 

February Elders/Deacons  

Children’s Worship Leaders: 
February   3: Vacant  

February 10: Vacant  

February 17: Vacant  

February 24: Vacant  

Sign-Changers  
February   3: Joey Baker 

February  10: Jim McCollough 

February  17: Brian Ballew 

February  24: Tommy Hlass  

February Birthdays 
  6  Jay White 
  7  Pamela Evatt-Machado 
  9  Jimmy Peeples 
10   Al Groves 
14  Evelyn Carlisle 
14  Melissa Barry 
14  Charlotte Barry 
15  Rebecca Thompson 
15  Taylor McAfee 
17  Eleanor McElhanon  
19  Clara Agard 
19  Annie Ballew 
19  Buck Oakes 
21  Martha Ann Wages 
22  Mark Jensen 
22  Kaeden Carter 
28  Louise Craft  
28  Sha Parks 

 

February 
Anniversaries 
   4  Jim & Nan Anders 
 20  Melissa & Tom McAfee  

Nursery Helpers 
February   3: Pamela Evatt-Machado & Karla Johnson 

February 10: Kris & Karen Jensen 

February 17: Lisa Trantham & Rosie Tripp 

February 24: Ashley Harrison & Melissa McAfee 

Meetings Rescheduled 
The Leadership Council meeting has been rescheduled for 
Sunday, February 10th at 6:00 p.m. and the Board Meeting has 
been rescheduled for Sunday, February 17th at 6:00 p.m. 


